
Roberts	Elementary	

SDMC	Meeting	Minutes	

Thursday,	April	25,	2019	

Present:	Jessica	Luera	(5th	grade),	Telfia	Johnson	(4th	grade),	Denae	Boston	(1st	grade),	Genevieve	
McCann	(2nd	grade),	Cynthia	Sac	(K),	Carrie	Cornelius	(3rd	grade),	Kendra	Salas	(Special	Ed),	Kelly	Wehrer	
(non-instructional),	Sonia	Huse	(parent),	Keelin	Swalve	(appointed	member),	Erin	Van	Pelt	(appointed	
member),	Trealla	Epps	(Principal).	

Meeting	called	to	order	at	3:18	p.m.	

• New	SDMC	membership	requirement	-	Special	Education	member	
o Ms.	Epps	read	the	new	requirement	that	SDMCs	have	non-voting	representation	from	a	

Special	Education	instructor.			
o Kendra	 Salas	 has	 been	 appointed	 the	 Special	 Education	 representative	 to	 the	Roberts	

Elementary	SDMC.	
• Update	on	Modified	TADS	

o The	 proposal	 for	 the	modified	 TADS	 process	 presented	 to	 the	 SDMC	 in	 February	 has	
been	approved	to	begin	in	the	2019-2020	school	year.			

o Under	 the	current	 system,	 teachers	meet	with	 their	appraisers	3	 times	a	year.	 	Under	
the	new	modified	system,	teachers	who	meet	the	requirements	may	opt	to	meet	with	
their	appraisers	2	times	a	year.	

• Budget	Updates	
o The	 2019-2020	 budget	 has	 been	 finalized.	 	 For	 our	 campus,	 one	 position	 had	 been	

eliminated,	and	contract	time	has	been	reduced	for	three	other	positions.	
• SDMC	Survey	–	required	for	all	members			

o Ms.	Epps	has	sent	the	link.		SDMC	Members	should	complete	the	survey	by	May	26th.	
• Summer	School	

o Summer	school	will	take	place	at	Mark	Twain	Elementary.		We	are	unable	to	host	due	to	
Greenbriar	construction	going	far,	far	over	its	scheduled	time.	

o Due	 to	 the	 budget	 reductions,	 summer	 school	 will	 only	 be	 offered	 for	 students	 who	
have	not	met	promotion	standards.	

• Security/Safety/Building	Concerns	
o Over	 the	 long	 Spring	 Holiday	 weekend,	 the	 power	 breaker	 to	 Cornelius/Hoffman’s	 T-

buildings	was	flipped	off,	and	profanity	was	graffitied	on	tables	around	the	area.		It	was	
cleaned	up	the	same	day.	

o The	parking	lot	gates	have	been	damaged	by	people	triggering	them	to	open	and	close	
repeatedly	with	their	bikes,	which	results	in	them	getting	stuck	halfway	open.	

o A	lot	of	trash	has	been	left	on	the	grounds	after	weekend	parties.	
o The	suggested	solution	is	more	signs	in	more	locations:	asking	people	to	clean	up	after	

themselves;	 to	 respect	 school	 property;	 and	 stating	 that	 the	 school	 grounds	 are	
monitored	by	video	surveillance.	

Meeting	adjourned	at	3:46	p.m.	


